

News Bulletin

Vol: 61 No: 10 Circ: Oct. 2011 Secretary: Dixie Garner – 217-589-4758

iaadixie@irtc.net or iaasec@il-archery.com

FROM DIXIE'S DESK:

The IAA board and delegates voted to have a gun raffle as a fund raiser for the IAA. Bill Schuh and Bill Mohn will be in charge of the tickets. If you would like to have tickets to sell, contact Bill Schuh or Bill Mohn. We need the membership to get involved in this fundraiser to make it work. Tickets are now available. Please read the up dated information from Bill Schuh regarding the drawing.

Remember to send your e-mail address to iaadixie@irtc.net and also copy to iaanewsletter@il-archery.com

Hunting season is just about here and the whitetail team hunt teams must be signed up by September 30, 2011. Contact Ron Whitlock with your information at 217-942-3377 or e-mail at pwhit@irtc.net. Team members do not have to be from the same club, but do have to be NFAA/IAA members. Team captains should make sure that each member is current with the NFAA. Have a great and safe hunting season.

The IAA board of directors meeting will be held November 6, 2011 at Prairie Archery in Virden starting at 1PM. The new officers will take office at this meeting. Any interested member may attend.

If you have any questions: please contact me or one of the officers.

I can be reached at 217-589-4758 or by e-mail iaadixie@irtc.net or iaadixie or <a href=

Dixie

Misc. Stuff:

If you have an article or results that you want published in the bulletin, please submit it in either a word format or as an excel spreadsheet. Scanned items sent as a .jpg are impossible to work with and may not give the desired results (crooked, blurry, etc) in the bulletin.

We can also include pictures from an event in the bulletin and on the website.

The IAA board of Directors meeting was held July 9, 2011, at Pekin Archery Range following the State Target Championship. The meeting was called to order at 3:10 PM by the NFAA Councilman, Bob McCutcheon.

Roll call of officers was taken with following present, NFAA Director, Judy McCutcheon; northern board, Rick Knorr, Walter Erickson, and Bill Berger; central board, Mike Lantz, James Anderson and Bill Mohn; southern board, Ron Whitlock and Bill Schuh and NFAA Councilman Robert McCutcheon.

The minutes of the last meeting was passed out in advance and James Anderson made a motion, 2nd Ron Whitlock to accept as published. The financial statements were discussed and James Anderson made a motion, 2nd by Rick Knorr to accept as printed.

Bill Schuh gave a report on the sale of the gun raffle tickets. Tickets sale are going good but still need members to get behind this raffle to make it work. After discussion the board will pick a date for the monthly drawing at the next board meeting.

The Indoor Sectional was discussed. Judy McCutcheon reported that she had received 2 written bid and it was discussed about have two locations. The sectionals will be held February 25 & 26, 2012.

The agenda item concerning the guest class was discussed and James Anderson made a motion, 2nd by Mike Lantz to drop the agenda item and follow the compliance for state championship shoots.

A discussion was held on having the indoor Championship and Sectionals back to back weekends. The indoor championship will be held March 17 and 18 and the convention will be held March 4, 2012.

The awards committee chairman, Judy McCutcheon reported that Dave Woods was to have the awards with him but was not present due to family illness. She reported that she had patches and medals. The awards will be taken to the state field for pick up.

Ron Whitlock report that the Bowhunting committee had awards for small game along with the big game awards. This program may be dropped due to lack of participation.

There was no report from the Youth and RIC committee. Bill Mohn suggested that the membership committee combine a package to give to the shooters at the NASP to get new members.

Bill Schuh read a letter from his son, Matthew Schuh, an attorney with a law firm in St. Louis offering his legal council on a pro bono basis over the course of the next twelve months. He would be available to answer any legal questions related to the business of our organization. Walter Erickson made a motion, 2nd by James Anderson to accept this offer.

James Anderson made a motion, 2nd by Judy McCutcheon to adjourn. The meeting adjourned at 4:05 PM.



ILLINOIS ARCHERY ASSOCIATION GUN RAFFLE

ALL GUN RAFFLE WINNERS WILL HAVE CHOICE OF GUN OF THE MONTH OR CASH 12 raffles for \$15 All tickets in all 12 drawings

Winning tickets go back in for next drawing
One drawing each month for a year
Beginning December 2011
No more than 2000 tickets will be sold

Dec 2011	Marlin - L. C. Smith O/U or \$580 cash
Jan 2012	Colt Gov. 1911 45 Auto or \$445 cash
Feb 2012	Henry Golden Boy 22 Mag or \$300 cash
Mar 2012	Remington 870 Wingmaster or \$410 cash
Apr 2012	Savage 17 HRM Model 93 Gray Lam. Stock or \$220 cash
May 2012	Remington Model 700 SPS Varmint or \$370 cash
June 2012	Weatherby Upland or \$370 cash
July 2012	Taurus Model 66 357 Magnum or \$370 cash
Aug 2012	Remington Model 597VTR – 22 – LR or \$235 cash
Sept 2012	Savage Model 25 Lt V or \$370 cash
Oct 2012	Weatherby Vanguard Varmint Spc. Or \$360 cash
Nov 2012	Ruger Super Red Hawk or \$500 cash

ADDITIONAL RAFFLE INFORMATION – (repeated once again by request)

IAA Board of Directors and the members that were present at the convention in March have decided to hold a Gun Raffle to raise money for the organization. This will enable the organization to do more things to promote itself and the sport that we all love.

Tickets for guns are easy to sell Guns go up in value; Bows go down in value and there are a lot more gun owners/collectors out there than archers.

Ticket Prices are \$15.00 each.

Tickets go on sale in May. First drawing will be in December of this year. We have to sell 600 tickets before the drawings will start. If we do not sell at least 600 tickets, it will become a 50/50 drawing.

Guns will not be purchased until after each drawing. Winner may want cash instead of the gun for that month. If the winner chooses the gun, there may be a delay in delivery of the gun due to some shortages from manufacturer according to the firearms dealer we are working with.

Only 2000 tickets will be printed which will increase the odds of winning. Ticket will go back into the bucket for the next drawing so 1 person has the potential to win all 12 guns for an investment of \$15.00.

Bill Mohn and Bill Schuh were appointed at convention to administer the raffle for the IAA.

Club contact will order tickets from Bill Mohn.

Club contact will distribute tickets to club members. They know the members and can better control tickets and money.

Club contact will collect the ticket stubs and \$\$ or checks. Please make checks payable to IAA for amount collected.

Seller puts their name on the back of the ticket stub that they sell. For every 5 stubs that you sell, seller will be put into the drawing once for one \$500 prize.

Each member needs to turn in their sold ticket stubs by the 15th of the month for the next months drawing.

Tickets can be sold to non-Illinois residents. IL residents will require a FOID card to accept a gun. Non IL residents will need to make delivery arrangements with their local FFL gun dealer to receive any guns won.

Contact info

Bill Mohn 217-525-1256 home, 217-816-1576 cell, tighttween@warpnet.net Bill Schuh 618-459-2187 home, 314-630-9426 cell, schuh7811@gmail.com 7811 Dustman Road, Worden, IL 62097

IAA Fund Raiser Update for September

We have now raised enough money to purchase the guns for the raffle. That means **ALL** money from ticket sales between now and Thanksgiving will be for the IAA to use for improving programs, events, etc.

That also means for those of you who did not want to sell ticket for the purpose of buying guns, now is the time for you to start selling tickets.

Please sell all the tickets you can for the next two months and get the stubs and money to me by Thanksgiving. If you have tickets you are not going to sell, please send them to me also.

There have been 627 ticket stubs turned in by 28 members for a total of \$9,405.

Thank you very much to those who have sold tickets so far and thanks to those who have returned the tickets they are not going to sell.

If you need more tickets or have questions you can contact me or Bill Mohn at the numbers below.

Thanks again, Bill Schuh

Here is contact info:

Bill Schuh 618-459-2187 Home 314-630-9426 Cell schuh 7811@gmail.com Bill Mohn 217-816-1576 Cell 217-525-1256 Home tighttweener@warpnet.net

COMING EVENTS:

OCTOBER 2011

1 Archery deer season opens

NOVEMBER 2011

6 IAA BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING 1 PM
PRAIRIE ARCHERY, VIRDIN, IL.

INDOOR AGGREGATE 2012 any weekend Dec. Jan. Feb.

North Kiskwaukee Central Wenois

South Buckskin Legacy

IAA CONVENTION MARCH 4, 2012

INDOOR CHAMPIONSHIP 2012 MARCH 17 & 18

Written bids will be accepted by the November Board meeting

ATTENTION IAA MEMBERS

We are still working on building our list of e-mail address for our members. If you know somebody that is not getting their bulletin, please have them contact Dixie so we can add them to the list.

If they do not have an e-mail address (or do not want to receive by e-mail) they can go the website and download the bulletin or read it online.

The advantages of a monthly bulletin are:

- More up to date information
- Clubs would be able to put notices in monthly
- If clubs need to make change, they are able to do this due to the frequency of the bulletin.
- Better communication
- Cost effective

Clubs, please encourage your members to provide an e-mail address. If anyone needs an e-mail address, or doesn't want to provide their home e-mail address, there are free e-mail accounts available through Hotmail, Yahoo, or Google.

You will be blind copied on the bulletin so no one else will see your e-mail address. This should keep you from receiving e-mail other than the bulletin.

A new e-mail account has been set up to receive your new e-mail address, change of current e-mail address or items that you want posted in the bulletin or on the website. Please help us by sending your name, address and e-mail address as soon as possible to.

iaadixie@irtc.net and iaanewsletter@il-archery.com

You can also view and/or download the monthly bulletin from the website.

Thank You

Dixie Garner Secretary Illinois Archery Association

Shoot Results:

Results o	f Wolf Ru	ın Se	ptember 18, 2011		
BHR			YOUTH M		
Jared Mills	313	1st	Luke Schnettgocke	273	1st
John Adcock	308	2nd	Zack Harbaugh	269	2nd
Joe Cordes	307		Michael Williams	247	
Tim Brown	307		Logan Duba	241	
Jim Cox	290		Levi Staples	227	
Kenny Rawe	285		Seth Henson	174	
Daren Schettgocke	278		Spencer Miller	63	
Nick Wilson	276		Noah Sharrow	165	
Charlie Rawe	275				
Shane Staples	273		SPL EQUIP		
Richard Sharrow	272		Archie DeWitt	323	
Clint Fox	267		Herschel DeWitt	299	
Kenny sturegon	262		Wm Bolt	332	
Mike Evans	262				
Tim Hoyt	249		CUB M		
Greg Rawe	240		Austin DeWitt	286	1st
Clifton Cox	237		Dylan Fox	211	
Eddie Rapple	234		Jacob Decker	187	
Kevin Duba	233		Brady Cox	166	
Terry Miller	214		Issac Cox	119	
Rich Duba	212				
Zack Duba	200		YOUNG ADULT M		
Jim Day	N/S		Cody Kraut	270	1st
Tony Lakin	N/S		Kody Harbaugh	236	
John Harbaugh	N/S				
Rick Kraut	N/S		BHF		
John Riggs	N/S		Jerry Isringhausen	252	
Matt Wellhausen	N/S		, 0		
John Morgan	N/S		PEE WEE		
Shane Gutmann	N/S		Bryleigh Fox	141	1st
John Cawthon	N/S		, ,		
			CUB F		
TRAD			Calista Fox	149	1st

28 FIELD		
FS		
Wm Bolt	527	
Jim Anderson	N/S	
Roger Nieders	N/S	
Chad McClelland	N/S	
14 FIELD		
FS		
Wes Lawson	N/S	
Kyle VanMeter	256	
BHFS		
Don Waller	252	
Jared Mills	247	
Jim Kesinger	244	
WBHFS		
Deb Waller	182	